   BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

    Tuesday, September 14 2011
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Matthew W. Strauss, Vice Chair ,Richard Malagrifa, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Jill G. Sullivan ,  David Van Dam, and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session / Discussion: 
 The Historical Commission presented the following residents with the Historical Preservations Awards for 2011.

· Andrew Chapel, Debbie Bogardus, Chairperson. 
· The Hayes family, 2 Phillips Avenue, Swampscott, Mass

· Marilyn Phillip, 106 Elmwood Road, Swampscott, Mass

· Thomas and Dona Scott, 1080 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass 

· Jodi Watts, 259 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass. 

 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve the Statewide Public Safety Mutual Aid Law, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve the Public Works Municipal Mutual Aid Law, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve meeting minutes from August 16, 2011, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve Board of Selectmen’s meeting dates for Monday, November 21, 2011, Wednesday, December 7, 2011 and Wednesday, December 21, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a meeting date for a Board of Selectmen’s meeting to be held on Monday, September 29, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve an invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C. in the amount of $8,030.00, for services through July 31, 2011, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve an anonymous donation in the amount of $6,500.00, to the Town to approve Blocksidge Field, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a block party request from Jackie Millette, 67 Franklin Avenue, Swampscott, Mass to be held on Saturday, October 22, 2011 from 1-9PM, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to support the United Nations Day Proclamation, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve requesting the DPW Director, Gino Cresta to re-paint the line spaces on Burrill Street, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.

New & Old Business:
Selectman Greenfiield questioned the work being done by National Grid on Puritan Road which was included in the agreement with the Town to repave curb to curb. Selectman Greenfield has stated this is not being done.  Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator informed the community that he is aware of this and is working with Gino Cresta, DPW Director to solve this problem.
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator asked the Board for some direction on keeping the proposal for the Senior Center as affordable housing.  
Chairman Strauss commented he would like to open up the type of development for the Senior Center and not keep it only for affordable housing.
Selectman Sullivan spoke on the amount of need there is in the community for affordable housing. 

The Board overall felt it was time to continue to keep the affordable housing included in the proposal for the Senior Center. 
Proclamation:

Chairman Strauss read aloud the United Nations Day Proclamation. (See Votes of the Board)
Traffic Related:

An open discussion on a letter received from resident Bill Bithell, 96 Greenwood Avenue, Swampscott, Mass on improving areas of Burrill Street including parking at the Swampscott Public Library.  (See votes of the Board). 
The Board rejected the idea of moving crosswalks due to safety issues. 

The Board rejected the suggestion of parking at the Fire Departments hand tub.

The Board rejected the possibility of cones or sawhorses at the space in front of the walkway. 
Town Administration Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following topics: 

· Update on Fire Chief Kevin Breen’s absence due to medical leave which will take approximately 60 days with Deputy Chief Potts taken the role over for this time.
· Update on the interviews currently being held for the Town Planner position with the possibility of presenting a candidate at the next Selectmen’s meeting. 
· Nixle program was discussed as a resource the Swampscott Police Department is using for information outside of the regular communication.

· RFP for the Train Station was discussed.

· Solar update at the Middle and High School was given.

· Lynn Celli, Superintendant of Schools was acknowledged by Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator for her support of the solar project. 
· An idea of a garden club was discussed.
· Antique Car show possibly in the future.

· Recognition was given to Deputy Chief Potts and Captain Thomas of the Swampscott Fire Department was given to each of them for their participation in the recent 911 ceremony. 

Selectmen’s Time:

Selectman Van Dam reminded residents of the fall recreation programs that are available. Selectman Van Dam spoke on the recent 911 memorials in the community and thanked the Fire and Police Departments. 
Selectman Sullivan expressed how thrilled she was to hear about the Town Planner applicants. Selectman Sullivan recognized the residents who received the Historical Preservations Awards. Selectman Sullivan commented on the former RFP for the Philips Fire Station and thanked the Hayes Family who are the new owners. /
Selectman Malagrifa spoke on the recent 911 memorials. Selectman Malagrifa was not flying the day of the 911 attacks, but feels that security over the years has been great and people are getting back to normal life when it comes to flying. 

Selectman Strauss suggested working with a new Town Planner to develop an open space plan.  
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to adjourn meeting at 8:58PM seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

